
National Finance Center 
 

 

CAPPS Notification

Planning for the January 2019 Pay Adjustment 

March 29, 2019 

Reference Number: NFC-1553878138

Dear Customer: 

The President has signed the Executive Order for the pay increase and the National 

Finance Center (NFC) is gearing up to begin processing starting with Pay Period (PP) 

07 in a phased approach. 

Agencies will receive an appointment for a Customer Conference Call from NFC to be 

scheduled for Monday, April 1, 2019, providing additional information. We look forward 

to meeting with our Customers. 

If you have any questions/comments regarding this notification, please send an email to 

the Annual Pay Raise Mailbox, Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov. 
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